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Asking the Headteacher to Think Again; 
exclusion clearly flawed

About this resource:
This is a Suggested Wording. It is a set of paragraphs you can use to ask the headteacher to consider withdrawing the exclusion because it has not been used for a lawful purpose.
To understand when you might want to use this text, read the Step by Step Guide: Finding an Alternative to Permanent Exclusion.
To use this resource, go through the text and enter the information where prompted to do so. Prompts appear as grey text. Then copy and paste your finished text into a letter or email. 
This text is a guide. You might need to make amendments to fit your circumstances. 


My name is your first name. I am assisting name of young person with their permanent exclusion from name of school. 
I understand that name of young person was permanently excluded for reason for the exclusion. However, I am concerned that the circumstances of this permanent exclusion do not fall within any of the lawful powers granted to you to take this decision. I am therefore writing to ask you to reconsider and withdraw the exclusion without the need for us to go through the exclusion challenge process.
The statutory regime set out in the Department for Education’s 2022 guidance makes clear that a permanent exclusion can only be used for disciplinary reasons, where there have been serious or persistent breaches of the school’s behaviour policy. It cannot be used for any other reason. In addition, you only have the power to exclude where these breaches are serious or persistent, and where allowing name of young person to return to name of school would seriously harm the education or welfare of themselves or others, such as staff or pupils in the school. This regime is binding on name of school.
However, the reason you have given for the permanent exclusion is “reason for the exclusion”. This is not a lawful reason to support your decision to permanently exclude.
Therefore, I would ask you to reconsider your decision and withdraw the permanent exclusion. We would be happy to have a conversation with you to address any ongoing concerns you have about name of young person’s education at name of school, if you feel this would be helpful.
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